
School name:    FOUNDATION PLANNING YEAR A 

Theme:    Year: EYFS    Term: Spring 2  

 

 

GOLD 

Week 
(Comm
encing) 

Communication, 
Language and 
Literacy, Maths 
(On separate 

planning) 

RE (Mon) Expressive Arts 
and Design (Tues) 

Understanding the 
World (Wed) 

Personal Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

(Thurs) 

Music (Thurs) Physical 
Development and 
Technology (Fri) 

1 
21/2 
 

The Runaway 
Pancake 
 
9 and 10. 
 
 

What is the Easter 
story? 
 
Tell the children the 
Easter story. What 
did you learn from 
the story? Create a 
mind map of ideas. 
 
Ask children to act 
the story using 
puppets or 
costumes. 
 

Paper plate sheep 

 
 
Paper plate chicken 

 

What animal am I? 
(Farm animals) 
PowerPoint. Children 
must listen to the 
riddles to work out 
what animal is being 
described. 
 
Roll paper along the 
floor and altogether as 
a class, draw a farm 
including animals you 
might find on a farm. 
 
(Long roll of paper, 
colouring materials, 
pictures of farm 
animals, farm animal 
word mat) 
 
 

Healthy eating. 
During lent a lot of 
people give up 
chocolate – why do 
you think this is? 
Before lent, people eat 
pancakes - look at the 
ingredients of a 
pancake – do you 
think they are healthy?  
What toppings could 
you put on your 
pancake? 
What could you put on 
to make a healthy 
pancake? How about 
an unhealthy 
pancake? 
Sheet with a picture of 
two pancakes – draw 
ingredients on – one 
healthy, one 
unhealthy. 

Charanga – Our 
World: Step One 
 
Listen to the song, 
Lovely Day. Do you 
like the song? How 
does it make you 
feel? 
 
Game Track – clap 
along to the beat. 
Find the pulse 
 
Learn to sing ‘Old Mc 
Donald Had a Farm’. 
Can the children 
change the lyrics to 
make their own verse 
up? 
 
Encourage children 
to sing a solo in front 
of the class. 
 

Daily time for bikes, 
scooters, skipping 
ropes and footballs. 
 
PE - 
https://www.youtube.
com/c/CosmicKidsYo
ga/videos  
 
IT- What is 
technology? Mind 
map 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos


School name:    FOUNDATION PLANNING YEAR A 

Theme:    Year: EYFS    Term: Spring 2  

 

 

GOLD 

Week 
(Comm
encing) 

Communication, 
Language and 
Literacy, Maths 
(On separate 

planning) 

RE (Mon) Expressive Arts 
and Design (Tues) 

Understanding the 
World (Wed) 

Personal Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

(Thurs) 

Music (Thurs) Physical 
Development and 
Technology (Fri) 

2 
28/2 

The Runaway 
Pancake 
 
Comparing 
numbers to 10. 

Shrove Tuesday – 
what is the 
significance of this 
day? 
This day marks 40 
days before Easter. 
Lent starts the 
following day when 
people give up 
something they enjoy 
(like Jesus did). 
People give up 
things like chocolate, 
crisps, fizzy drinks 
etc. 
 
What would you give 
up for lent? Why? 
 

Make pancakes with 
the children. 
Need: milk, flour, eggs. 
 
Provide children with 
ingredients to decorate 
their pancakes. 
(blueberries, 
strawberries, banana, 
golden syrup, 
chocolate spread, 
sugar, lemon) 
 
Can they make their 
pancake look like a 
face? 
 

 
 
 
 

St David’s Day 
PowerPoint 
 
What is St David’s 
Day? What country 
celebrates St David’s’ 
Day? What are the 
symbols of St David? 
 
Have a little party with 
Welsh music, St David 
day craft and Welsh 
cakes to eat. 
 

 

What foods grow on 
the farm? 
Watch YouTube clip 
https://www.youtube.c
om/watch?v=8M8siMg
bVkA to 3’23’’ 
 
Talk about how 
animals make dairy 
products and farmers 
grow fruits and 
vegetables. 
 
Grow our own healthy 
vegetables  
OR 
Tasting fruits and 
vegetables you would 
find on a British farm 
(apples, carrots, pears, 
peppers and possibly 
cooked root veg like 
potato, leek or 
parsnip). Which foods 
do you like or dislike? 
Why? 

Charanga – Our 
World: Step Two 
 
Listen to the song, 
Beyond the Sea. Do 
you like the song? 
How does it make 
you feel? 
 
Game Track – clap 
along to the beat. 
Find the pulse 
 
Learn to sing ‘Incy 
Wincy Spider’. Can 
children perform with 
actions? 
 
Encourage children 
to sing a solo in front 
of the class. 
 

Daily time for bikes, 
scooters, skipping 
ropes and footballs. 
 
PE- 
https://www.youtube.
com/c/CosmicKidsYo
ga/videos  
 
IT – Understanding 
computers 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8M8siMgbVkA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8M8siMgbVkA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8M8siMgbVkA
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos


School name:    FOUNDATION PLANNING YEAR A 

Theme:    Year: EYFS    Term: Spring 2  

 

 

GOLD 

Week 
(Comm
encing) 

Communication, 
Language and 
Literacy, Maths 
(On separate 

planning) 

RE (Mon) Expressive Arts 
and Design (Tues) 

Understanding the 
World (Wed) 

Personal Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

(Thurs) 

Music (Thurs) Physical 
Development and 
Technology (Fri) 

3 
7/3 

What the ladybird 
heard 
 
Bonds to 10. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Palm Sunday 
God's Story: Palm 
Sunday - YouTube 
What happened on 
Palm Sunday? Jesus 
came into Jerusalem 
over a path of palm 
leaves riding a 
donkey. 
Why did the people 
lay down palms for 
Jesus to ride on? 
Because he was 
special.  
What could we do to 
show people are 
special? 
Make a class palm 
leaf using children’s 
hand prints cut on 
green paper 

 

Chick craft 
 

 
 
(Fork, yellow paint, 
googly eyes, orange 
card, black pen, glue) 
 

Order eggs to hatch 
chicks prior to this 
lesson. 
 
Introduce chick eggs!  
Explain how inside the 
eggs will grow little 
chicks ready for 
Easter. Discuss how 
we are going to look 
after the eggs to help 
them grow. Talk about 
safety rules as well. 
 
Discuss the life cycle 
of a chick. Why are 
chickens important to 
us? Where do they 
live? What do they 
eat? Research and 
explore the life of a 
chicken with the class. 
 

Discuss how exercise 
is so important to stay 
healthy. 
 
Mind map different 
ways of exercising. 
 
Dance to ‘I like to 
move it’.  
How is this exercise? 
How was your breath 
and heartbeat before 
and after this activity? 
 

Charanga – Our 
World: Step Three 
 
Listen to the song, 
Mars from The 
Planets. Do you like 
the song? How does 
it make you feel? 
 
Game Track – clap 
along to the beat. 
Find the pulse 
 
Learn to sing ‘Baa 
Baa Black Sheep’. 
Can the children sing 
the song using 
different dynamics? 
Loud and quiet? 
 
Encourage children 
to sing a solo in front 
of the class. 
 

Daily time for bikes, 
scooters, skipping 
ropes and footballs. 
 
PE – 
https://www.youtube.
com/c/CosmicKidsYo
ga/videos  
 
IT – Understanding 
iPads 
 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=lTmbTuutBgg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=lTmbTuutBgg
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos


School name:    FOUNDATION PLANNING YEAR A 

Theme:    Year: EYFS    Term: Spring 2  

 

 

GOLD 

Week 
(Com
menci

ng) 

Communication, 
Language and 
Literacy, Maths 
(On separate 

planning) 

RE (Mon) Expressive Arts 
and Design (Tues) 

Understanding the 
World (Wed) 

Personal Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

(Thurs) 

Music (Thurs) Physical 
Development and 
Technology (Fri) 

4 
14/03 

What the ladybird 
heard 
 
3D shapes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good Friday 
What happened to 
Jesus on Good 
Friday? 
Why was he killed? 
What was Jesus 
killed on? 
Jesus died on a 
cross to show his 
love for everyone, he 
took the blame for 
the sins of others.  
Where do we see 
crosses? 
Hot cross buns link – 
why do they have a 
cross? 
Try hot cross buns 
Make and decorate a 
cross using lolly 
sticks.  

 

Ladybird craft 
 

 
 
(Paper plates, red 
tissue paper, black 
card, googly eyes, 
glue). 

How many different 
animals appear in 
What the ladybird 
heard? How are they 
similar / different? 
Look at farm animals 
and sort using hoops 
(Venn diagram). 
 
Which ones have two 
legs? Which have four 
legs?  
Which ones have a 
beak or a nose?  
How many other ways 
could you sort them? 
 
Allow children to 
continue sorting for 
continuous provision. 
 

St Patricks Day 
PowerPoint 
 
What is St Patricks 
Day? What country 
celebrates St Patrick’s 
Day? What are the 
symbols of St 
Patricks? 
 
Have a little St 
Patricks Day party 
including Irish music, 
St Patricks craft and 
sourdough bread with 
butter and jam to try. 
 

 

Charanga – Our 
World: Step Four 
 
Listen to the song, 
Frog’s Legs and 
Dragon’s Teeth. Do 
you like the song? 
How does it make 
you feel? 
 
Game Track – clap 
along to the beat. 
Find the pulse 
 
Learn to sing ‘Row 
Row Row Your Boat’. 
Introduce percussion 
instruments to this 
song. Can the 
children pick 
appropriate 
instruments? 
 
 

Daily time for bikes, 
scooters, skipping 
ropes and footballs. 
 
PE - 
https://www.youtube.
com/c/CosmicKidsYo
ga/videos  
 
IT – Understanding 
phones 
 

  

https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos


School name:    FOUNDATION PLANNING YEAR A 

Theme:    Year: EYFS    Term: Spring 2  

 

 

GOLD 

Week 
(Comm
encing) 

Communication, 
Language and 
Literacy, Maths 
(On separate 

planning) 

RE (Mon) Expressive Arts 
and Design (Tues) 

Understanding the 
World (Wed) 

Personal Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

(Thurs) 

Music (Thurs) Physical 
Development and 
Technology (Fri) 

5 
21/03 

The Little Red 
Hen 
 
Spatial Reasoning 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Easter Sunday 
Recap the story of 
Good Friday. 
What happened on 
Easter Sunday? 
Read the story from 
a children’s Bible 
 
Children act out Mary 
Magdalene finding 
Jesus in the garden 
– how would she 
feel? How did 
everyone else feel? 
 
Continuous Provision 
- Children to create a 
split pin tomb picture. 

 
 

Make some bread with 
the children. 
 
Need strong white 
flour, salt, yeast, olive 
oil, water. 
 
Easy white bread 
recipe - BBC Good 
Food 
 

 

Ask family members 
who may own farm 
animals if they could 
bring in baby 
animals for this 
lesson. 
 
Farm animals – what 
are the names of the 
baby animals? 
 
Go through ‘All About 
Farm Animals’ 
PowerPoint to learn 
about what food they 
produce and the 
names of a male, 
female and baby of 
that animal.  
 
Continuous Provision - 
Match the mother to 
their young using the 
cut and stick animal 
sheet. 
 

What is Mother’s Day? 
Why do we have 
Mother’s Day? 
What does your mum 
do for you? Why do 
you love your mum? 
 
Mother’s Day Cards 
 

 

Charanga – Our 
World: Step Five 
 
Listen to the song, 
Ain’t No Mountain 
High Enough. Do you 
like the song? How 
does it make you 
feel? 
 
Game Track – clap 
along to the beat. 
Find the pulse 
 
Learn to sing ‘The 
Wheels on the Bus’. 
Can the children 
perform the song 
with actions? 
 
Encourage children 
to sing a solo in front 
of the class. 
 

Daily time for bikes, 
scooters, skipping 
ropes and footballs. 
 
PE - 
https://www.youtube.
com/c/CosmicKidsYo
ga/videos 
 
IT – Understanding 
what the internet is. 
 
 

  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/easy-white-bread
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/easy-white-bread
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/easy-white-bread
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos


School name:    FOUNDATION PLANNING YEAR A 

Theme:    Year: EYFS    Term: Spring 2  

 

 

GOLD 

Week 
(Comm
encing) 

Communication, 
Language and 
Literacy, Maths 
(On separate 

planning) 

RE (Mon) Expressive Arts 
and Design (Tues) 

Understanding the 
World (Wed) 

Personal Social 
and Emotional 
Development 

(Thurs) 

Music (Thurs) Physical 
Development and 
Technology (Fri) 

6 
(28/3) 

The Little Red 
Hen 
 
Patterns 

Why do we have 
Easter eggs? 
Sign of new life, sign 
of Jesus rising from 
the dead and living 
again. 
When we die, it is not 
the end, we get to go 
to heaven to live with 
God forever. 
Decorate an egg. 
 

 
 
Have an Easter egg 
hunt! 

Make Easter nest 
cakes. Could make 
some for neighbours 
as Easter presents. 
 

 
 
 

Farm animals – where 
do they all live? 
 
Look at On the Farm 
Animal Home 
PowerPoint.  
 
Continuous Provision - 
Complete matching 
the animal to their 
home activity sheet. 
 
ALSO 
 
Check is chicks have 
hatched! Talk about 
how we have looked 
after the chicks over 
the weeks. Talk about 
where the chicks will 
go now. Who knows 
what adult animal they 
will grow into? 

Ask children to bring 
in something that 
helps them go to 
sleep prior to this 
lesson. (E.g. blanket, 
teddy, story. hot water 
bottle, dressing gown, 
night light etc.) 
 
Discuss why it is 
important for your 
health to sleep. 
 
Talk about bedtime 
routines. E.g. dinner, 
bath, story, bed. 
 
Get children to 
snuggle and get 
comfortable with their 
night time items. 
Watch 
https://www.youtube.c
om/watch?v=tl8AHgX
QqCI  

Charanga – Our 
World: Step Six 
 
Listen to the song, 
Singing in the Rain. 
Do you like the 
song? How does it 
make you feel? 
 
Game Track – clap 
along to the beat. 
Find the pulse 
 
Learn to sing ‘Hokey 
Cokey’. Can children 
perform with actions? 
Can children speed 
up the tempo slowly? 
 
Encourage children 
to sing a solo in front 
of the class. 
 

Daily time for bikes, 
scooters, skipping 
ropes and footballs. 
 
PE - 
https://www.youtube.
com/c/CosmicKidsYo
ga/videos 
 
IT – Understanding 
how to use the 
internet safely. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tl8AHgXQqCI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tl8AHgXQqCI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tl8AHgXQqCI
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos
https://www.youtube.com/c/CosmicKidsYoga/videos

